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Hello everyone and as this is the final 

newsletter that I will write for HAPS 

there is a sad ness in my hear t in saying 

goodbye to you all.  Thank you to the 

students, staff and parents for your 

continued support in the time that I 

have been here.  My two years at HAPS 

has been eventful and professionally 

rewarding.  

I am happy to announce the appointment 

of Ms R osie Gilsenan-Reed who will take 

up the Principal position in 2016.   Rosie 

comes with a wealth of experience and  

she has worked as a leader in a number 

of schools.  

Along with Governing Council we are 

planning to have a Welcome BBQ on the 

first day of the y ear as we did this 

year.  It gives parents and students the 

opportunity to say hello to the staff  

and meet the new teachers and 

Principal.  I t is important that you place 

your orders during the holidays.  There 

is an order form accompanying this 

newsletter . 

This has been an eventful week with the 

year 7 Graduation, celebration conce rts 

and our first twilight fete,  along with 

the year finishing  with Beach Day.  

The winners of the Year 7 students of 

the Year Award were Rhianna Davis and 

Denzel Moore.  

The Indig enous Student of the Year 

was Jeanita Taylor.  

The winner of the Merry Sturges 

Award was Kale Davis. 

I would like to thank Aaron Wilson 

Chairperson of HAPS Governing Council  

 

 

 

Principal: Cathryn Herbert  

Ph: (08) 86457266  
 Fax: (08) 86450811  

 

Upcoming 
Events 

§ Fri 11 Dec Whole 
School Beach Day 

§ Fri 11th  Dec 
last day of 

Term 4 school 
finishes 
2:10pm  

§ Monday 1st  
February 2016 

first day of 
term 1 ð day 
begins with a 
welcome BBQ 
MAKE SURE 
YOU GET 
YOUR ORDER 
IN 

 

 

for his support over the p ast two 

years, and more recently Emma 

Ricketts for her energy and 

resourcefulness in creating a 

Fundraising Committee  please continue 

to help Emma and the members of the 

Governing Council because the funds 

raised go toward improvements at  the 

school for th e students.  

The addition of the shade structure to 

the junior primary playground was a 

project I am pleased was completed 

before I left and there is a plan in 

place to continue to make the yard 

more inviting and attractive.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Farewell and a big thank you to the 

following staff for their commitment 

to HAPS:  

Kerry Collins, Allison Windsor, Scott 

Drechsler, Mariella Mayes, Dean 

Pennington, Tarleigha Peel, Leeanne  

Rudd, Amy Collins and Ros Buss. 
 

Finally I wish you all a very happy 

holiday break and all t he best for 2016.  
 

Regards     Cathryn 
 

Raffle prize w inner s 

1st  Prize Renee Henderson-Wilson 

2nd Prize Alastair Everett  

3rd  Prize Aaron Compton 

 



 

DDeennzzeell   MMoooorree  &&  RRhhiiaannnnaa  DDaavviiss    KKaallee  DDaavviiss            JJeeaannii tt aa  TTaayylloorr   
  

SSuucccceessss  HHeellppeerr   AAwwaarr dd  --  BBrr oonnzzee  CCeerr tt ii ff ii ccaatt ee  
 

Congratulations to students who have received 5 Success Helper Awards to earn a bronze certificate: - 
 

Indya Collier   Jack Daniels   Leone Davis  Texas Sherrin 
Emily Wilson  Sean Somerville  Cohen Smith Shyann Connor-Grantham 
Anthony Armour Peter Ireland   Jack Noll  Jackson Stewart-Thornton 
Lincoln Bax  Beth Gloede   Zac Schmidt  Allaysious Graham  
Bhuvan Jayaraman Daniella More  Jamie Sewer Isabella Walkington 
Yalanda Taylor  Corey Wilson  Kale Davis  Jayden Kauffmann 
Sofie Collier  Quaniesha Taylor  Jamahl Ed  Aiden Kavanagh 
Katie Compton   
 

SSuucccceessss  HHeellppeerr   AAwwaarr dd  --  SSii ll vveerr   CCeerr tt ii ff ii ccaatt ee  
 

Congratulations to the first student to receive a 10 Success Helper Awards to earn a silver 
certificate: - Zac Schmidt 
 

 
 

Congratulations to the following students who represented Hincks Avenue Primary School at 
the Table Tennis carnival on Friday 27th November at Jubilee Park.   
Ethan Toms,  Christina Lowe,  Allaysious Graham,  Princess Aguilar,  Joseph Jebydah   
Daniella Moore,  Ethan Bissell,  Corey Wilson,  Cassidy Small,  Denzel Moore,  Shay Nelson and 
Kale Davis.  

 
 

Aussie Hoops Co -ordinator, Jamie Petty came from Adelaide to carry out some 

basketball skills for all students in the school.  We learned dribbling, shooting and 

some of us playing a game of statues basketball style.  Ryan, Robyn and Cassidy really  

stood out and won their competitions.  Gabby and Ethan showed some really good 

basketball skills.  We all had a good fun time and say a BIG thank you to Jamie for 

giving up his time to teach us.  

Written by Hayley and Mrs. Turner  



 

 

In Week 4 Outstanding Owls and The Studio classes went on a camp to Pichi Richi Park in the 
Flinders Ranges.  Despite the wet weather we all had a great time.  The kids braved the 
outback and climbed to the top of the Heysen Trail twice and took in the spectacular views.   
We learnt how to build shelters with items found in nature.   The students also completed an 
orienteering activity where they had to find markers around the camp.  We all enjoyed the 
fabulous food cooked by Mrs Brown and Mr Mallee. 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

CCooookk ii nngg   aatt   GGaabb mm iidd ii dd ii dd ii   MMaannnnoooo  FFaamm ii ll yy  aanndd   CChh ii ii ll dd rr eenn ss  CCeenn tt rr ee  
 

Mia and I did cooking lessons at Gabmididi Manoo.  Before I could start cooking I had to wash 

my hands and put my apron on.  I cooked tuna bake, wedges, ham and pineapple pizza and 

creamy pasta.   My f avourite meal was creamy pasta.         By Joseph  from The Investigators  Class 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


